Minutes of the HR and Finance Meeting held on Tuesday 22nd of October 2019 held in the Town Council Office

Attendance
Cllr S Rennie 
Cllr D Healing
Cllr P Galan-Bamfield
Clerk/RFO S J Tucker

Apologies
Cllr M Wardell

	Item
	Comments
	Comments

	Review of receipts and payments
	A random check of three month’s (Jul-Sep) invoices (3-4 per month), cheques/internet/direct debits and corresponding bank statement entries was conducted.  All checks were signed and dated by the committee.  Payroll, HMRC and Pension Contributions were also checked.
 
	

	Cash in bank
	The committee reviewed cash in bank and where it was held as at 30th September 2019.
£208,032;  of which £34065 was held as EMR.

The £58,000 currently sat in the Nationwide is due to mature in February.  The Clerk informed the Committee that they may wish to recover the funds from this into the main bank account upon maturity to then decide how best to invest savings for 2020.
	Review savings at end of year

	Budget
	The budget as at 30th September was reviewed, due to unexpected costs for work on the cemetery hut, Pavilion rates and the reinstatement of the Millennium Park the expenditure would exceed the budgeted amount.  Some of this will come from general reserve and others from EMR as approved by Council.


	Continue to closely monitor expenditure over income.
To go to council for review.

	Internal Interim Audit
	The draft Internal Interim Audit was reviewed.  The one recommendation for the invoices for EIBE Play has been carried out, with the Clerk now in receipt of all invoices and final statement.
	This will be reviewed by the Auditor at end of year.
To go to council for review.

	Charges for 2020
	The revised charges for the Facilities (Pavilion, Village Hall, Recreation Ground and Robinson Room) were all reviewed along with the information provided by the Admin Assistant explaining the new charges.
The cemetery fees were reviewed

The allotment fees were reviewed for 2021 as per the requirement of allotment holders’ agreements.

Increases are proposed for all charges, whilst still remaining good value for money
	To go to council for approval

	Temp Clerk’s Position
	Following WALC’s advertisement this week for a temporary clerk, applications from current clerk’s have been received. These were reviewed by the committee, at the end of the week a decision will be made as to how to proceed.
	Committee to update Council

	Clerk’s role and responsibilities 
	There are still some roles that require filling by councillors in the event that no temporary clerk can be appointed by the 8th of November.
	Committee to update Council


